
 

MEDIA STATEMENT 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  

26 SEPTEMBER 2023 

Gauteng e-Government Public Notice: Temporary Closure of Imbumba House for 

Renovations  

 

Imbumba House at 75 Fox Street, Marshalltown, Johannesburg, the official office building for the 

Gauteng Department of eGovernment, Research and Development, will temporarily close down 

effective immediately - September 26, 2023.  

The building will undergo vigorous renovations to enhance the quality of its occupancy for the 

department staff. This essential maintenance work will require the temporary closure of our 

facility, ensuring a safer and more efficient environment for both our staff and visitors. 

During this period, we are committed to maintaining uninterrupted service delivery to all our valued 

stakeholders.  

 

Here's how we will continue to serve you: 
 

1. Digital Platform (Website): 

We encourage all community members  and stakeholders to utilize our digital platform to access 

various services and information from the comfort of your own home. Visit www.gauteng.gov.za 

to access our online services via the Gauteng Digital Platform.  

2. Apply For Gauteng Government Jobs Online  

To apply for Gauteng Government jobs online visit www.gauteng.gov.za,  click on ‘All Popular 

Services’ then go to ‘Apply for Government Jobs Online’. If you require support, email 

fareed.gattoo@gauteng.gov.za 

3. Submission of Invoices  

To submit your invoices email P2PSupport@gauteng.gov.za or call 071 270 9560 for enquiries.  

 

 

 

http://www.gauteng.gov.za/
http://www.gauteng.gov.za/
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4. HR Related Services Emails  

For GPG Appointments and Condition of Service, email themba.gcuku@gauteng.gov.za. For 

Payroll services and allowances, email modupe.makou@gauteng.gov. For Senior Management 

Services and Injury on Duty, email lindiwe.mampane@gauteng.gov.za. For Pension withdrawals 

and Leave gratuity, email tshepo.moloi@gauteng.gov.za or siphiwo.xaba@gauteng.gov.za 
 

5. Telephonic Assistance: 

Our dedicated call center will remain operational during the renovation period. Trained 

professionals will be available to assist you with enquiries, guidance, and support. WhatsApp  060 

552 0268 or call 073 962 8411 for assistance. 

6. Connect via Social Media  

We encourage you to send through your enquires using our social media channels on Twitter (X): 

@GautengeGov, Facebook: @GautengeGov  

7. Service Access Points: 

Temporary service access points will be established at convenient locations near 75 Fox Street 

for essential services that require physical visits. Further communication will follow to provide 

updates on these locations and their operating hours. 

We appreciate your understanding and cooperation during this renovation phase. These 

improvements are vital to enhancing our ability to serve you better in the near future. 

 

For media enquiries please contact: 

 
Mr. Sithembiso Ndlovu on 072 183 8922, 
sithembiso.ndlovu@gauteng.gov.za   
 
 

 
Mr. Kgapa Mabusela on 066 486 5411, 
kgaba.mabusela@gauteng.gov.za    
 
 

For media releases, speeches and news, visit the Gauteng Provincial Government's 
portal  at www.gauteng.gov.za.  
Follow us on Twitter (X): @GautengeGov  
Facebook: @GautengeGov 
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